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Kick tires at 7:00 pm 

Meeting begins 7:30 pm 
Need to be out of thereby 10:00 pm 

 
All V8 meetings will be at the Stow Community Center 

3800 Graham Road 
Stow, Ohio 

 

PPPPRESIDENTS MESSAGERESIDENTS MESSAGERESIDENTS MESSAGERESIDENTS MESSAGE
             It’s been another good month with an-

other great meeting. Our March 18 speaker, 
Denny Hudock, kept all present absorbed in his 

review of the development of auto racing in 
Northeast Ohio, sharing interesting facts and 

entertaining anecdotes to illustrate the histori-
cal narrative. One of the more interesting sto-
ries, at least to our group, was recalling the 

then-rookie driver known as Jeep Iacobucci (who, now years later, intro-
duced him). We hope Denny comes back to our meetings as a guest (and, 

hopefully, even a member) so we can get to know him even better. 
Thanks, Jeep, for inviting and introducing Denny.  

              The March speaker will be a tough act to follow. Fortunately, our 
own Past President Craig Gorris, currently National President of the Early 
Ford V-8 Club of America, will be our speaker at the April 20 meeting, us-
ing a power point presentation to illustrate the major points in his talk, 
“One Club: National and Regionals.” As always, there will be time for 
questions and answers following Craig’s discourse. Craig is a good, down-
to-earth speaker who holds the audiences interest while sharing impor-
tant information. Therefore, all of you are encouraged to attend, call/e-
mail/or send post cards to members who haven’t been attending and in-
vite them to this special meeting, and bring others who are potential 
members. In short, we have a great opportunity to reinvigorate and re-
cruit. Let’s seize the moment!  
              As our erstwhile Secretary, Neal Garland, who sometimes takes 
liberty with reality, suggested in the minutes of the March meeting, they 
are letting me out early for good behavior. (Either that, or Regis Schilling, 
Vice President/President In Situ, intervened on my behalf so he could take 
a well-earned respite and help Craig with the power point.) Thus, if all 
goes well, I will be back in Ohio for the April meeting so that, I too, can 
enjoy Craig’s presentation. Peggy and I will do our best to bring the good 
weather back with us.  
              In the meantime, don’t forget attend the April 14 Nifty Fifties 
Night at the Races, and sign up for the April 21 Hartville Kitchen and Flea 
Market Car outing that Alex and Debbie Stall have arranged.  
              I’ll see you at the April 20 pre-meeting tire kicking. Be sure and 
get those flatheads purring and pretty by then. 
  
Foster S. Buchtel, President in Absentia (not for long c u soon)  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
There will always be death and taxes; 
however, death doesn't get worse every year. 

 

Headliner 
The Newsletter of the 

Northern Ohio Regional group no. 20 

Do you know what these are???? 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Read the rest of the Headliner to find the answers! 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Good Idea: Finding Easter eggs on Easter.  

Bad Idea: Finding Easter eggs on Christmas. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
What an April!!  April fools day, Easter, Taxes, Really 
Weird Weather up North. BUT it is also the month 
that Earth Day and Arbor Day are in. Sooooo if you 
can dig a hole--plant a Tree 



             The meeting was called to order at 7:40 p.m. by Regis Schilling, our president of vice. Minutes of the previous meeting 
were read by secretary Neal Garland. After the members woke up, we approved the minutes. Treasurer Ann Davis reported on 
our financial condition. After the members stopped laughing, we continued with the meeting.  
             Truman Fisher passed around a bag of homemade candy with instructions for each member to take only ONE piece. 
Wherever he stole it from, it was delicious. Thanks Truman!  
             Regis reported that our new president Foster Buchtel will be back in Ohio in time to preside over the April meeting. 
Regis seemed very happy about that. After members recovered the hats, shoes, and other items of clothing they threw into the 
air, we continued with the meeting.  
             Regis also reported on the board of directors meeting that was held on February 27. The board has developed a plan 
of activities that should keep us busy this year! A number of these activities will be joint ventures with other clubs.  
             To underline our coming joint ventures, Jeep Iacobucci introduced Tony Gulatta, Tom Hogarth, and Mike Wisniewski 
from the Nifty Fifties Club. They expressed their club's enjoyment of the joint activities we have held in the past and empha-
sized their club's desire for more activities together. We look forward to sharing lots of tire kicking, cruising, and food with the 
Nifty Fifties this summer.  
             Alex Stall informed us that we will have a get-together at the Hartville Kitchen Restaurant in Hartville, Ohio, on Satur-
day, April 21, with members from the Nifty Fifties. Plan to meet in the lobby of the Hartville Kitchen no later than 10:30 a.m. 
We will be seated in a semi-private dining area at 11:00, but as you no doubt know, the Hartville Kitchen is a very popular 
place. Any club members not in the lobby when the restaurant folks seat us will have to wait in line and will be seated wher-
ever there is room--and the waiting line gets long enough to reach to Chicago. Well, OK, at least to Toledo.  
             Regis reminded us of the Eastern National Meet that will be held in Virginia this summer. We have received raffle tick-
ets from the sponsoring club for two flathead motors, a tool chest, a diamond necklace, and miscellaneous other prizes. Regis 
asked if the club should donate an Ohio basket to be raffled, as we have done with other Eastern National Meets in the recent 
past. We voted in favor of the idea. Jeep volunteered to be in charge of assembling the basket.  
             On a related note, Annette Gorris announced that a diamond necklace will also be raffled at the Grand National Meet 
in Dearborn next year. She asked the ladies in the club if they thought the necklace should be a plain one, or one in the shape 
of a V8 symbol. The plain design won the vote.  
             Membership chair Dick Deyling informed us that another member from last year has renewed his membership, thus 
adding one more to our list of members.  
             Sunshine chair Ruthie Canankamp informed us that member Larry Stanek recently had surgery and also had a stroke. 
He is doing well now. Sonny Hunt also had a medical problem, but is doing well now and is as feisty as ever. Maybe more so! 
A birthday card was passed around for people to sign. The card is for Nancy Collette's uncle, who is celebrating his 90th birth-
day--and his name is Henry Ford!  
             Newsletter editor Georgene Iacobucci announced she soon will be able to include color pictures in the e-mail version of 
the Headliner, so be sure to send her pictures you would like to have included. (Playboy centerfolds will not be considered--
unless there is a V8 tattoo somewhere on the model.) Georgene noted that 50% of the members are now receiving the Head-
liner via e-mail.  
             Historian Bill Royer had no history to report. Nothing old happened this month.  
             1939 Dash Committee chair Ann Davis reported she is having trouble finding gauges for the dash project. She at-
tended the recent swap meet in Zephyrhills, Florida, but didn't find any good ones. (If she reports that there is a good swap 
meet in Hawaii that she needs to attend, we are going to get suspicious!)  
             Club webmaster Don Clink informed us that he has updated the club's calendar on the website. He is also working on a 
news link to the national events. Send him photos of your car if you would like them included in the website. We also have a 
classified section, so let him know if you have something to sell or are looking to buy something.  
             Sonny Hunt provided information on the upcoming 1932 anniversary event that will be held in Dearborn this summer. 
There is a possibility that Sonny might be able to get one of the event coordinators to visit one of our club meetings this sum-
mer.  
             Dave Duda announced that there will be a "Slice of Amish Country" tour on June 16. The tour will begin in Brewster, 
Ohio, and will proceed to Shearer's Potato Chip factory, Simply Smuckers in Orville, Lehman's Hardware, an inspirational 
woodcarving shop, and through Waynesburg and Trail, Ohio--home of Trail Bologna. Then there will be a visit to Der Dutch-
man Restaurant in Walnut Creek, and a return visit to Brewster to the winery located there. Be sure to mark this on your calen-
dar!  
             Jeep informed us that we will have another joint venture to Presque Isle on May 11. The New York group will be there 
too.  
             Jeep introduced Denny Hudock, our speaker for the evening. Denny presented a very interesting and informative look 
at the history of auto racing in Ohio. It was amazing how many important roles he was able to point to that Ohio has played in 
numerous types of racing. We enjoyed his presentation very much. Thanks, Denny!  
             Neal Garland won the coffee can drawing. Now, if he can only figure out what to do with an empty coffee can. . . .             
We adjourned.  

 MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF MARCH 16, 2007 

Secretary, Neal Garland 



LATE SIGNERLATE SIGNERLATE SIGNERLATE SIGNER----UPPERUPPERUPPERUPPER    

WELCOME BACKWELCOME BACKWELCOME BACKWELCOME BACK    

CUT AND PASTE IN ROSTER CUT AND PASTE IN ROSTER CUT AND PASTE IN ROSTER CUT AND PASTE IN ROSTER     

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 DAD SAID’S BY TRUMAN FISHER 
“DON’T REPLACE WIPER BLADES,JUST CLEAN THEM WITH  

SOLVENT.” 

              Mineral spirits and other petroleum-based sol-
vents kill rubber. Occasional wiping the blades with alco-
hol removes dirt, but the rubber blades still deteriorate 
with age and sunlight, and must be replaced regularly. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~` 
Answer to: Do you know what these are? 
 
1. Curb Feelers 
 
2.    Fender Skirts 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
NORG  WEBSITE 

‘wanna see the best Website on the internet??? Go to 
www.norgv8club.org and take a brows around…. 
Don Klink did a great job on it.. He would like to put all 
members car pictures on it. If you wish to have yours on 
the website get a picture to him…. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

COFFEE CAN DRAWINGCOFFEE CAN DRAWINGCOFFEE CAN DRAWINGCOFFEE CAN DRAWING    

 

And the lucky winner was!!!!! 
Ta Ta!!] Neal Garland….. Ask him he’ll 
tell you it was worth coming to all the 
meetings… In fact he will be  
coming to some more meetings. After 
he gets back  from the trip he takes 
with his  money. 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
The irony of life is that, by the time You're old enough to know 
your way Around, you're not going anywhere.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Headliner deadline is the first day of the month. Please   
E-mail articles, tech tips, outing write-ups, club news to:                    
                                                 

 Georgene Iacobucci 
geobucci@neo.rr.com 

 

*AND* 
 

Remember to visit OUR website 
Http://norgv8club.org 

To contact our Web Master 
Webmaster@norgv8club.org or donclink@att.net  

  

WHO WANTS THE 

GOOD OLD DAYS 

ANYHOW? 

Bob& Shirley Jones  
167 Forest Brook Blvd 
Munroe Falls, OH 44262 
330 686 1487 
3302532585 
Fax: 3302532585 
Email: bjbe@aol.com 

MARYLAND BILL HOPES TO EXEMPT OLDER 

VEHICLES FROM EMISSIONS TESTS 

 
ANNAPOLIS - House Bill 1267 has been introduced in the Maryland 
House of Delegates to exempt vehicles more than 25 years old from 
the state's mandatory biennial emissions inspection and mainte-
nance program. Existing law in Maryland only exempts vehicles 
manufactured before the 1977 model year from emissions  
inspection. 
If passed, House Bill 1267 would exempt all 25-year-old vehicles 
from requiring an emissions test. A hearing on the bill is scheduled 
for March 21 in the House Environmental Matters Committee. 

 

Thanks to Old Cars Weekly 



Nick Alexander’s rib cook out from California. . Nick is the 
fellow with all the woodies. He has every woodie and 
Sportsman from 1932 -1953  

Thanks for sharing Craig.  

  Craig Gorris received a call from Lynn Stringer regarding the Duce 
event. Flier above  Lynn was wondering if NORG members would be willing 
to go to Detroit and help out. His e-mail is stringer@provide.net 

  The Early Ford V-8 club of America, Ford Motor Company and Michi-
gan Hot Rod Association are welcoming all ‘32 Fords and Ford  
Powered V-8 Flathead Vehicles to Register for this Event. 
  V-8 Times editor, Jerry Windle, plans to have an article ready for the 
following (May-June) Issue. In the meantime visit their Web site for 
more information and an application, if you wish www.deuce75.com. 

UP & COMING EVENTS 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

MORE TO COME ON THESE 

In July Ron & Karen will host a visit to 
Mount Alverna Nursing Home on  

Sunday July 15,2007 
It will be from 11:30am to 2:00pm  

Try to join as a group for this short time 
or part of the time to cheer up the folks. 

You can fit it around other plans 
If you need to! 

Norg Slice of Amish Country 
Dave and Loretta Duda took a visit to 
“Amish  Country” and put together a 
tour starting at Brewster, Ohio on Rt.93  
for our June outing. They must have 
had a fun time planning this event 
with many stops along the way. The 
itinerary Dave put together has some-
thing for everyone to enjoy. 
I  hope that Loretta will continue her 
job by making sure I get out of the 
shops on time. 

 

Sometimes, we just need to remember what the 
rules of life really are: You only need two tools:  
WD-40 and Duct Tape.  
If it doesn't move and should, use the WD-40.  
If it shouldn't move and does, use the duct tape. 



N.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDAR    

PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES     

2007200720072007 

• April 
           14th               Night at races  (with Nifty Fifties Club) see flyer for details 
           20th               Meeting - Presentation : Craig Gorris (V-8 Club Regional & National One Club) 
           21st               Hartville Kitchen & Flea Market - Alex & Debbie Stall contact (with Nifty Fifties Club) 
• May 
           11th               Presque Isle Tour (with Nifty Fifties Club) see flyer  to make reservations. 
           18th               Meeting - Presentation:  Ken Canankamp (Getting ready, getting there and getting        
                                                                         judged for the Eastern National Meet..  
           31 - 6/3          Eastern National Meet : Fairfax , Va. 
• June 
           6th                 Amherst Historical Society  Village Fare - Jean&Jay Rounds contact - information later 
           11 - 15           Western National Meet: Temecula, Ca. 
           15th               Meeting -Presentation: Mark Istanich, Medina Auto Parts (Products for car care) 
           16th               Ohio Tour ,Amish Country- Dave & Loretta Duda (tentative date) 
           24th               Nifty Fifties Ursuline Car Show  
• July 
           15                  Mount Alverna Nursing Home (11:30am to2:00pm) 
           16-19             Central National Meet: Winona, Minn. 
           20                  Meeting– Presentation: Bill Royer (KR Wilson Tools) 
           29                  Collette Car Picnic ( joint outing with other regional groups & Nifty Fifties) 
• August  
           9 - 12             ‘32 Celebration in Dearborn 
           14th               Cruise at Regina Rest Home (with Nifty Fifty Club) 
           17th               Meeting– Presentation: Regis Schilling (Flathead Electrical) 
• September 
           6-8                 Auburn Motorfest III Early Ford V-8 Foundation : Auburn, Ind. 
           7-9                 Dayton tour w/Nifty Fifties Club More Later 
           16th               Fundraiser Pig Roast at Iacobucci’s (with Nifty Fifties) 
           21st               Meeting-Presentation: Bill Holland as auctioneer for Fundraising auction (fun) 
• October 
           14th               Hershey 
           19th               Meeting-Presentation: Preston Buchtel, Architect (Building the Flathead Hobby Garage)
           (?)                  Overnight Outing w/Ohio 141 - Barb Soltis 
• November 
           16th               Meeting-  (TBA) 
• December 
           (?)                  Christmas Party, Installation, and Awards Dinner 
 
 
 
TO ALL: Please notify me of any additions 
              Georgene 
                                  
                       
                       
            



 

If a cluttered desk means a cluttered 

mind, what does an empty desk mean? 

 

Hey V8’ers 
This is our event, so far more Nifty Fifties have registered. 

You wanted outings so lets support them!    J&G 



OOOOKAY EVERYONE LETS EATKAY EVERYONE LETS EATKAY EVERYONE LETS EATKAY EVERYONE LETS EAT    

Pan fried Chicken with Spinach Salad 
                                                                                                     

1/4 cup chopped fresh rosemary 

1 tablespoon white wine vinegar  

1/4 cup chopped fresh thyme  

1 shallot, finely chopped     

6 garlic cloves, finely chopped  

1/2 teaspoon Dijon mustard Coarse salt 

 

 

1. Preheat the oven to 200°. In a small bowl, combine the rosemary, thyme, garlic and 2 

teaspoons salt. Rub all over the chicken.  

2. In a large skillet, heat 2 tablespoons olive oil over medium-high heat. Place 2 chicken 

breasts, skin side down, in the pan and top with a heavy skillet to flatten. Cook for 7 min-

utes, turn and fry until cooked through, about 4 minutes. Keep warm on a baking sheet in 

the oven while you fry the remaining chicken in two more tablespoons olive oil.  

3. In a large bowl, whisk together the remaining 2 tablespoons olive oil, the vinegar, shal-

lot, mustard and 1/4 teaspoon salt. Add the spinach and toss; top with the goat cheese and toasted walnuts. Serve with the chicken.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

JOINT OUTING N.O.R.G V8 & NIFTY FIFTIESJOINT OUTING N.O.R.G V8 & NIFTY FIFTIESJOINT OUTING N.O.R.G V8 & NIFTY FIFTIESJOINT OUTING N.O.R.G V8 & NIFTY FIFTIES    

APRIL 21, 2007APRIL 21, 2007APRIL 21, 2007APRIL 21, 2007    

11:00 SHARP 11:00 SHARP 11:00 SHARP 11:00 SHARP     

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

HARTVILLE KITCHENHARTVILLE KITCHENHARTVILLE KITCHENHARTVILLE KITCHEN    

1015 EDISON STREET1015 EDISON STREET1015 EDISON STREET1015 EDISON STREET    

RT. 619 AND EDISON STREETRT. 619 AND EDISON STREETRT. 619 AND EDISON STREETRT. 619 AND EDISON STREET    

HARTVILLE OHIOHARTVILLE OHIOHARTVILLE OHIOHARTVILLE OHIO    

  Alex and Debbie Stall have arranged for a lunch outing com-
bining the N.O.R.G. V8 and the Nifty Fifty’s clubs.  
   We will need a definite head count by April 10,2007 This way 
they will  reserve an area so we can sit together. We will be 
meeting at 11:00 am to get in line for the seating. 
   If you are planning to go please call the Stalls at 330 325 
1096. 
   Hartville has a Flea Market that you will be able to visit before 
or after lunch. There will also be shops you can visit if you wish. 
Hartville Collectibles Open from 10:00 am to 8:30 pm. An Art Gal-
lery open from 10:00 am to 8:00 pm. Or Hartville Coin & Jewelry 
with hours on Saturdays from 10:00 am to 5:00 pm.  

An elderly gentleman had serious hearing problems 
for a number of years.  
He went to the doctor and the doctor was able to 
have him fitted for a set of hearing aids that allowed 
the gentleman to hear 100%. 
The elderly gentleman went back in a month to the 
doctor and the doctor said, "Your hearing is perfect. 
Your family must be really pleased that you can hear 

again." 
The gentleman replied, "Oh, 
I haven't told my family yet. 
I just sit around and listen to 
the conversations. I've 
changed my will  
three times!" 
 

COOKIE BAKERS 

2007 
 
• April - Rose Deyling 
• May - Ruth Canankamp 
• June - Charlie Jandik 
• July - Barb Soltis 
• August - Debbie Stall 
• September - Regina Jandrey 
• October - Loretta Duda  
• November - Lois Stallard  
 
Truman noted that he will add 
to goodies from time to time... 

6 ounces baby spinach (about 8 cups) 

4 boneless chicken breast halves, with skin 

1/4 cup crumbled goat cheese 

6 tablespoons extra-virgin olive oil  

1/2 cup walnuts (2 ounces), crumbled and 

toasted  


